MINUTES OF NORTH ARM COVE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING
held at the Community Hall on Saturday, 11 June 2011 at 10.00 am 
MEETING OPENED at 10.05 am with welcome by Len Yearsley who expressed gratitude for Peter’s work during his absence.
ATTENDANCE:    22 members and  2 non-members as per attendance sheets including committee members: Len Yearsley, Louise Harvey, Peter Chappelow, Susan Carter, Kerryan Griffin.

APOLOGIES:  Tony Hann, Jan Carter, Cheryl Yearsley, Robert Mirabito, Peter Freeman, Trish Peters, Maureen Kelly.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Minutes of meeting held Saturday, 9 April 2010 as circulated were adopted.
Moved:   Louise Harvey
Seconded: John Sage

Carried

MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES –:
Water access – Len pointed out that proposals have been made subject to funding which depends on rate increase being approved. The work might be scheduled for 2012 and 2016. The meeting advised that today’s paper reported a rate increase that was a little less than requested had been approved.
Water Street – Len said that drainage work had been undertaken by Council and proposed a letter of thanks to Council. 

ACTION: Len to write letter to Council.

Grant Funding  Len reported that the $21 000 was in the NACRA account for payment as work proceeds on the BBQ area.  He said the DA had been approved, and they are waiting on final drawings so the Building Certificate can be issued. Len said there is a meeting next week with the Hall Committee, NACRA, Council and the builder.  Len was asked about removal of the angophora and confirmed that approval has been granted. 

Karuah Quarries  Peter Chappelow spoke about concerns (noise, dust, property values) raised by Peter Wright for the Hunterview Road residents when the quarry expands by 2/3rds. He said he wrote to the quarry management asking to be included in all public information and asking for opportunity to brief them about NACRA concerns. As a result, he and Mick Nolan met with the management representative in Newcastle and were impressed with their commitment to comply with tight Government controls re dust, noise, effluent, in order to minimise impact on residents. He said that, in addition, the Quarry had agreed to fully enclose the crusher, even though they were not required to do this.  The plans should be open for public comment around November.  Stephanie Hunter asked about aesthetics – and Peter said the policy was a 3 to 1 replacement of trees.  Kerryan Griffin asked about the effect on the water table and Peter said storage basins would be provided for catchment of run-off.  Mick Nolan added that the quarry had been generous to the NAC community eg allowing fire trucks access to water and providing $10 000 for the tennis court pavilion.
CORRESPONDENCE IN

	From
	Date
	Re
	Action

	Dave Bortfield, GLC
	4 May 2011
	Copy of report by Pam Fletcher, GLC consultant, re summary of progress on boat ramp at Heros Beach
	Peter Chappelow to convene boat ramp sub-committee and prepare a response. Filed:  Boat ramp


CORRESPONDENCE OUT

	To/From
	Date
	Re
	Action

	Mr Cavanagh, GLC from  Len 
	30 May 2011
	Waste dumping in NAC – meeting to be arranged
	Filed: GLC

	Farihad Kahan, Communities NSW Building Partnership Program from Len
	27 May 2011
	Finalisation of 2009 project #1556
	No further action.

Filed: contracts

	Unfinancial previous NACRA members from Len 
	3 June 2011
	Invitation to comment and/or rejoin
	Filed:  membership

	Hunterview Quarries from Peter Chappelow
	22 April 2011
	Request for more information re extension of current Karuah quarry.
	Filed:  General correspondence

	Telstra Corp from Peter Chappelow
	24 April 2011
	Insufficient broadband service in NAC
	Phone response:  NAC has adequate capacity.  Filed:  General Correspondence


The correspondence was accepted.
REPORTS
Financial - Louise Harvey reported a balance of $24 941.18 which includes $30 for new subscriptions and $21 000 grant awaiting payment for works done on hall.
Moved:   Louise Harvey
Seconded: John Blackbourne

Carried

Boat ramp – Peter Chappelow reminded the meeting that in 1994 NAC residents agreed they wanted a boat ramp and a site at the northern end of North Arm Cove was considered but the developer/owner declined when other development proposals were refused by State Planning Authorities.  Recently, a survey of all available sites has been undertaken and David Bortfield from GLC selected Heros Beach as the only possible site where a ramp could be built at a reasonable cost.  In March, Len Roberts put a motion to Council that decision be made and reported back to Council within 6 months ie by September.  The Council consultant/landscape architect, Pamela Fletcher, has contacted the relevant Government departments, eg NSW Maritime, Lands Dept, Marine Parks, Primary Industries, Crown Lands and Great Lakes Council to consider a ‘draft only discussion plan’ for a ramp and pontoon.  Marine Parks expressed concern about the effect on sea grass so GLC is awaiting feedback before proceeding with this plan.  This is not a final or firm proposal.
Julie Savage addressed the meeting, expressing her concerns about negative impact on nearby residents; eg, noise, rubbish, danger to children.  She said that the amenity of Heros Beach is greater than the boat ramp, that it will benefit only a small part of the population.  She added the boat ramp at Karuah is available.

John Sage mentioned the effects of erosion of Heros Bay.  He said two property widths of sand had already been lost from road drainage and the extension of one property. 
Jim  Hunter said that after 10 years the discussion was still at same stage.  He said that he would prefer another location but ‘if it’s all we’ve got, it’s all we’ve got’.  He said there were over 100 families in NAC who have boats and no water access.  Len added that boat ramps do co-exist with swimming areas in Port Stephens and do not appear to interfere with children’s ability to use the beach.

John Sage said that Little Beach has timbers going across where boats access the ramp so perhaps there is regulation to ensure safety.
John Blackbourn moved a motion of thanks to Peter Chappelow and Mick Nolan for very sensible and helpful reports on the quarry situation and boat ramp which we warmly accept – the motion was passed by a show of hands.
Ralf Schirk spoke as a boat owner.  He said Heros Bay is without question the most popular swimming beach in the area and it is unwise and unsafe to put swimmers near boating activity. He added that Karuah is only 10 minutes.
Stephanie Hunter said it was pointless to stir up emotions as we are a long way from concrete proposals.
Nigel Tully said that there may be 100 people who have boats, but each one was fully aware there was no boat ramp and no likelihood of one being built when they moved to the area.
Len pointed out that council will make the final decision when firm plans are developed and advertised, and all community members consulted via a mailed survey, as was the process with the Water Street and Casuarina Park proposals. 

Admin review web site – Doug Kohlhoff explained that he and Tony Hann were working towards the development of a community website with the purpose of informing the community rather than attracting tourists, so all community groups would be invited to participate.  He stressed that it would not replace the ever-popular Cove News and may include information on tides, road conditions, links to Council, NACRA events, access to minutes, details of committee discussion, online emergency info and perhaps an online forum for local issues.  Tony Hann has drafted what it might look like.  He said the service provider was still to be chosen and that there would be a small cost involved in setting up and maintaining the website. 
Fame cove report – Peter Chappelow said he and Peter Freeman had spoken to Lisa Schiff, GLC Town Planner, and written to Craig Baumann, who is now the Parliamentary Secretary for Planning, to remind him of pre-election commitments made.- 
Firewise – Len Yearsley reported that the next meeting is 27th August and Darren Briggs will attend.  He said he plans to convene a sub-committee meeting before this.  Len mentioned that three people had purchased fire pumps at a very reasonable price through a deal organised by Tony Hann. 
ACTION:  Len to convene Firewise sub-committee.
Environment group – Peter Chappelow said group activity had been minimal over summer because of tics and the extreme shortage of volunteers but it was now time to start again.  
Five year plan for NACRA projects – Len Yearsley read and commented on the following:
Existing wish list

1. Water access boat ramp

2. Children’s playground

3. Covered BBQ area - hall

4. Water transport wharf, possibly at Casuarina 
5. Completion of The Esplanade, had not been pursued.
6. Secure community land for future ownership 
7. Men’s shed

Additional suggestions

1. Bus shelter, on High way where Sydney buses can pick up.
2. Open space area hall site

3. BMX cycle track

4. Low key natural play area - Heros Beach

5. Tennis court pavilion

6. Outdoor toilets
7. Skateboard ramp
Jim Hunter said the Hall’s isolation may be dangerous for a children’s play area.
Len said NACRA had invited the group involved with the Men’s Shed to come under the NACRA umbrella but they want to be independently incorporated.  John Blackbourn moved that NACRA write to the group saying thanks for enterprise and offering NACRA assistance where possible.  There was no dissent.
ACTION:  Len to write to the people concerned with the Men’s Shed.

Len clarified that the planned toilet would be a locked single disabled toilet that would service the men’s shed and the tennis court.  Julie savage asked whether kids using the proposed playground would have access and Len confirmed a key would be necessary.
Len invited the meeting to suggest other items and explained the Committee would put a revised list for adoption at a General Meeting.
General Business

Peter Chappelow mentioned the letter to Telstra re insufficient internet access in the Cove.  He received a terse telephone response to say that Telstra ran six Cove numbers and found all have sufficient access.  
Next meeting  13 August AGM and General Meetings.  Len explained that signed nominations had to be to the secretary a week before the meeting and that oral nominations will only be accepted on day if there are insufficient nominations.
With no further business, Len declared the meeting closed at 11.35 am. 

SUBMITTED – Susan Carter

Approved as a true and correct record:

..................................................................
...........................

Len Yearsely (Chairman)
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